On November 13, 2007, the President signed into law H.R. 3222, which provides FY 2008 appropriations for the Department of Defense (DOD) military programs.  The report language below is included in H.R. 3222:

CONTRACTED SERVICES AND ACQUISITION MANAGEMENT

The Department lacks accountability and management of its contracted services. Over the past several years, DoD has increasingly relied on private sector contractors, but it has not provided sufficient management oversight of its contractors. To improve contract management oversight, the conferees direct the Department to provide more robust staffing of contractor management and oversight personnel, for which the following additional funding has been provided: 

	Defense Contract Audit Agency
	+$10,000,000

	Defense Contract Management Agency
	+14,000,000

	Defense Inspector General
	+24,000,000


In addition, the conferees believe that the Department must improve its management of contract services by instituting clear accountability mechanisms; instituting unambiguous and short chains of command to the most-senior decision makers; and improving the tracking and reporting of contract service costs and management of contract service performance. The conferees encourage the Department of Defense to increase its use of GSA Acquisition Services for its contracting in appropriate instances. In order to track improvement in this area, the conferees direct the Director of Defense Procurement and Acquisition Policy for the Under Secretary of Acquisition, Technology and Logistics to submit biannual reports to the congressional defense committees regarding: the Department's efforts to increase its use of GSA for contracting and procurement activities; and, how the Department and GSA can further collaborate to decrease defense contracting costs and reliance on contract personnel for activities that are inherently governmental in nature. The conference agreement does not provide for the transfer of any GSA employees to the Department of Defense. 

